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North-South Corridor - Darlington Upgrade Project 

MEETING NORTH SOUTH CORRIDOR – Darlington Upgrade Project Community Liaison Group Meeting 

DATE 25 August 2016 

VENUE Darlington Upgrade Site Office, Level 2 Mark Oliphant Building, 5 Laffer Drive, Bedford Park 

IN ATTENDANCE CLG Members: 

Darryl Ottewill 

Lindy Taeuber 

John Arthur 

John Jones 

Kat Vogt 

Simon Hope 

Yvonne Todd 

John Cole 

Reynold David 

DPTI: 

Harold Carn 

Tyla Clayson 

 

Facilitator: 

Kristine Peters 

 

Gateway South: 

Stephanie Hensgen 

Matthew Saviana  

 

APOLOGIES Roy Watkins, Arthur Zelkas 

GUESTS  

 AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION / NAME 

1. Welcome / Introductions 

/ Meeting apologies 
A group member stated that all behaviour in the CLG meetings should not be offensive. A group 

member raised that the DPTI values are ‘CHEER’ – Collaboration, Honesty, Excellence, 

Enjoyment and Respect. A group member asked if the values could be added to the bottom of 

the agenda. 

 

 

 

DPTI to place values at the bottom 

of the agenda. 
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North-South Corridor - Darlington Upgrade Project 

A group member stated that a written apology should be provided from the members involved 

in the discussion. DPTI advised that the issue of concern from the previous meeting has been 

taken offline for discussion. A group member stated that DPTI/Gateway South handled the 

situation very well. A group member made an apology to the group following the meeting. It 

was raised that discussion on Bedford Park South take up a large portion of the meetings and 

other areas within the project corridor need to be discussed. 

 

Q: What is happening with the Right Turn movement from Flinders Drive to the southbound 

surface road?  

A: DPTI advised that this is still under investigation.  

 

Q: When can we discuss pedestrian/ cycling access?  

A: Gateway South advised that this can be discussed at the next meeting.  

 

Minutes were accepted by Darryl and Lindy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Discussion around 

pedestrian/cycling access.  

2. Review of actions Gateway South to provide an update on the construction of roads. ON-GOING 

This remains on-going. 

 

Alex to present digital engineering at the next meeting. ON-GOING 

This to remain as an agenda item for the next meeting. 

 

Gateway South to provide an 

update on the construction of 

roads. 

 

Alex to present digital 

engineering at the next meeting. 
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DPTI to provide an update once received from City of Mitcham re Pothole. ON-GOING 

DPTI are awaiting a response. 

 

Gateway South to look into sign at Riverside Drive. ON-GOING 

Gateway South is currently looking into this. 

 

DPTI to look into light on the corner of Flinders Drive and Main South Road. ON-GOING 

DPTI to follow up. 

 

DPTI to provide a role plot of the latest scheme to group member. CLOSED 

DPTI has provided this to the group member. 

 

Gateway South to provide an update on when residents will lose the right hand turn access 

out of Richard Street and Riverside Drive. ON-GOING 

Gateway South advised that they will provide this information to the group as soon as this is 

known. A suggestion for the information to be advertised in the Messenger. 

 

DPTI to investigate the lighting on the pedestrian sign on the path near the Sturt River and to 

find out when York Civil is re-opening the pedestrian path. CLOSED 

DPTI advised that the pedestrian path will be open next week. York Civil will clean up council 

footpath.  

 

Footpath under Main South Road is very muddy.   

 

DPTI to update group on guidelines for Road Safety. CLOSED 

DPTI to provide an update once 

received from City of Mitcham re 

Pothole. 

 

Gateway South to look into sign 

at Riverside Drive and signage 

concern raised by group member. 

 

DPTI to look into light on the 

corner of Flinders Drive and Main 

South Road. 

 

Gateway South to provide an 

update on when residents will 

lose the right hand turn access 

out of Richard Street and 

Riverside Drive.  

 

 

 

 

DPTI to investigate footpath 

under Main South Road, it is very 

muddy. 
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DPTI advised that it meets all standards and requirements. DPTI/Gateway South are looking at 

reducing the speed limit along Laffer Drive.  

 

3. Project Update Project Update: Gateway South  

• Service investigation works 

• Potholing in Ragless Reserve is complete 

• Tree removals are on-going 

• There will be bus stop changes throughout construction  

• Community update will be distributed for September 2016, which covers October – 

December 2016 

 

Project Update: DPTI  

• Vegetation removal - out of 86 trees identified for removal, redesign had negated the 

removal of 10.  With the scope extension an additional 32 trees have been identified 

for removal so far the Development Assessment Commission has approved the removal 

of 28 removed. DPTI showed the group which trees had been approved on the map.  

Q: No mention of the trees in Ragless Reserve? 

A: Not at this stage.  

DPTI advised that there is a tree being removed on the corner of Franklin Avenue and 

Wentworth Avenue for Telstra works.  

 

Q: When are the additional trees being removed?   
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A: When DPTI get right of entry to Renewal SA land. 

 

4. Round Table A group member advised that elected members receive monthly briefings.   

Q: What date will it be so DPTI can provide information? 

A: not sure at this stage. 

 
A group member raised that McDonalds is 2 hour parking only.  

 
A group member stated that motorists speed as they turn onto Sturt Road from Main South 

Road and only start slowing down to 40 km/h as they approach the police station.  

Q: Are there works occurring where the barriers are located in front of the police station?  

A: Yes. 

 

A group member raised the egress issue out of Bedford Park South.   

 
A group member advised that the parking consultation will be released tomorrow (26 August 

2016) for a month. Once this has been completed the Bedford Park South egress issue will be 

addressed. As the egress issue out of Bedford Park South will take time, DPTI/Gateway South to 

still provide access from Main South Road into Bedford Park South. 

 
Discussion was had around selling of land off Riverside Drive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DPTI to respond at the next 

meeting regarding selling of land 

off Riverside Drive. 
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Q: Will the noise wall be installed prior to the relocation of the road? 

A: Gateway South advised that the intention is to build noise walls prior to construction of the 

temporary road.  

 
A group member asked if DPTI will be picking up the cost of changing the easement on each 

owner’s title and will the access points remain on the property side? DPTI to investigate.  

 
Q: Will it affect the future plans for the intersection? 

A: Development Assessment Commission will assess this as part of their investigation.  

   
Discussion was had around the Flinders Link and the new Flinders station. It was discussed if 

the station will be enclosed and if there will be shops/apartments in the vicinity.  

 

Q: Can you turn left heading north onto the Southern Expressway from Main South Road?  

A: No.  

 
Discussion was had around the lighting along Main South Road which has improved.  

 
Discussion was had around motorist’s turning into Bedford Park South from Main South Road. 

DPTI advised that they would meet onsite with a group member to discuss the concerns.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

DPTI to follow up on changes to 

easements on owners titles and 

where the access point will be. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DPTI to meet with group 

members on site to discuss 

concerns with access into 

Bedford Park South. 



  

7 

 

North-South Corridor - Darlington Upgrade Project 

A group member raised that the soil in the quarry is being looked into by Nicole Flint – Federal 

Member for Boothby.  

 
Q: When will the Sturt River works be completed? 

A: York Civil has finished this work today and the footpath will be open soon.  

 

5. Next meeting  Thursday 29 September 2016  

 

#10858293 


